
June 22, 2010 
 
Marin County Board of Supervisors 
3501 Civic Center Drive 
San Rafael, CA  94903 
 
SUBJECT: Temporary Closure of Wharf Road and Brighton Avenue,  
  Bolinas – District 4. 
 
Dear Board Members: 
 
RECOMMENDATION:  Approve the temporary road closure for the time and date 
specified below. 
 
SUMMARY:  The Department of Public Works has received a request from the 
Briones Lions Club to temporarily close Wharf Road from Brighton Avenue to the 
beach in Bolinas on Sunday, July 4, 2010, from 9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. for the annual 
4th of July celebration.  The Lions Club will conduct traffic control for detours, 
persons seeking parking, and/or alternate temporary closures at the following 
locations: 
 

1. Terrace Avenue at Overlook 
2. Overlook at Mesa 
3. Horseshoe Hill Road at Olema Bolinas 

 
FISCAL/STAFFING IMPACT:  None. 
 
DISCUSSION:  The encroachment permit will be issued including the following 
conditions: 
 
1.  Traffic control shall be provided by the applicant at their expense and approved  

prior to the event by the California Highway Patrol and Sheriff. 
2.  Access shall be maintained at all times for emergency vehicles and residents.  
3.  Signs and barricades shall be placed to denote road closure and redirect       
     traffic. 
4.  All litter and debris shall be removed immediately upon conclusion of the  
     event. 
 
REVIEWED BY:                  [  ]  Department of Finance     [ X  ]  N/A 
                                              [  ]  County Counsel              [ X  ]  N/A 
                                              [  ]  Human Resources         [ X  ]  N/A 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Berenice Davidson 
Deputy Road Commissioner 
 
c: Pete Maendle, Marin County Fire Dispatch 
 Robert Morehen –CHP, Sheriff Watch Commander –Rm. 145 


